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SCH #:

Project Title: Carlotta Shoulder Widening Project

Lead Agency: California Department of Transportation (Caltrans)

Contact Name: C&'1 Williams

Email: cari.williams@dot.ca.gov Phone Number: 707-298-1465

Carlotta, Humboldt County
City County

Project Location:

Project Description (Proposed actions, location, and/or consequences).

The California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) proposes a safety project to reduce the frequency and severity of
collisions on State Route 36 in Humboldt County, from post miles 3.90 to 6.00 west of Carlotta, CA. This project would
widen the shoulders in several narrow areas, extend the westbound passing and climbing lane, build a bridge with wide
shoulders over Ward Creek, and construct an eastbound maintenance turnout. The new bridge over Ward Creek would
also improve fish passage by removing existing barriers.

Identify the project’s significant or potentially significant effects and briefly describe any proposed mitigation measures that
would reduce or avoid that effect.

There will be a less than significant impact with mitigation incorporated in this projects effect on riparian habitat or other
sensitive natural community. Two coastal redwoods with DBH greater than 3 feet are likely to be removed to construct
new bridge at Ward Creek (PM 4.39). This wouldhave no substantial effect on the quality, characteristics, or structure of
the 9.3 acre alliance. A revegetation plan will be prepared to address sensitive vegetation removal within the project
area. There will also be five Black Cottonwood trees removed for road widening between PMs 5.60 and 5.96, and
revegetation of black cottonwood would be done on-site.

There will also be less than significant impact with mitigation incorporated for this project's effect on state or federally
protected wetlands. At Ward Creek, the project would be excavating and grading approximately 50 feet upstream and
160 feet downstream of the new bridge. Temporary impacts are based on current site access and proposed cut and fill
areas while permanent impacts would occur where road widening is proposed and new bridge abutments and wingwalls
would be placed. Wetland impacts would be mitigated using the 2020 Fen Co-op Agreement. The two previously
mentioned redwoods would be removed, along with several willows, exact counts to be determined by FED. All removed
trees would be replanted onsite. With the small number of trees being removed, the vegetation proposed for removal,
and the quantity of shade that will remain, Caltrans has determined that the quality of the riverine creek system, the
wildlife corridors, and the essential fish habitat would not be adversely impacted, therefore the project would have a "less
than significant impact with mitigation incorporated".
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continued

If applicable, describe any of the project's areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

No areas of controversy have been identified.

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.

Responsible Agencies:
California Department of Transportation, District 1

Trustee Agencies:

California Department of Fish and Wildlife
National Marine Fisheries Service

United States Army Corps of Engineers
United States Fish and Wildlife Service
County Clerk's Office, Humboldt County
Humboldt County Association of Governments
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